Editorial Note

Dear Readers, Contributors and Colleagues,

It is our pleasure to present Volume 30, Issue 1 of the Burapha Science Journal, covering
the period from January to April 2025. On behalf of the editorial board, | extend our gratitude to
the authors, reviewers, and all contributors who have made this volume possible.

This issue features a diverse array of scientific disciplines that align with the journal’s
scope, comprising a total of 20 research articles with an impressive 90% of which are external
submissions. Biological Sciences, including Biology, Microbiology, and Biochemistry, remain the
most represented field with 7 articles (35%). Food Science has notably gained prominence,
contributing 4 articles (20%). Geoinformatics also shows a significant rise, with 3 articles (15%).
Marine Science and Physics each contribute 2 articles (10%), while Environmental Science, and
Mathematics and Statistics contribute 1 article each (5%).

We would like to express our sincere thanks to all the authors, reviewers, and editorial
team members for their continued dedication. Your efforts have been essential in maintaining the
high standards and research diversity that define this volume of the Burapha Science Journal.

Looking ahead, we aim to expand our international reach and promote interdisciplinary
research. We invite scholars to submit high-quality manuscripts and contribute to the
advancement of science through Burapha Science Journal. We hope this volume inspires further

research and dialogue in the scientific community. Thank you for your continued support.

With warm regards,
Sutin Kingtong, Ph.D.
Editor-in-Chief
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